COBRAS CLUB NEWSLETTER

DECEMBER 5, 2012

Secretary Lynn Fehr called the meeting to order at 7:08 PM at Sapp Brothers Family Restaurant with 10 members and 3 guests.

Secretary Lynn Fehr read the minutes of the November 7, 2012 meeting. A motion was made to accept the minutes as read. Motion was seconded and carried.

Treasurer Dale Parker gave the Treasurer's report. A motion was made to accept the report. Motion was seconded and carried.

NEW BUSINESS

Dale Parker presented a request from The Corps of Engineers to cross the field for a land survey of the area. Dale will fill out the form and mail it.

For new club officers the secretary asked for nominations from the floor. With no other nominations, a motion was made by Roger Vaad to close all nominations. Motion was seconded and carried. Members voted for the following 2013 club officers:

Steve Jordan, President

Dean Dingman, Vice President

Lynn Fehr, Secretary

Dale Parker, Treasurer

Chuck Hull, Safety Officer

Secretary Lynn Fehr gave a brief history of the R/C C.O.B.R.A.S Club for the benefit of the new members and guests that were present.

Harold Zimmerman Jr. and Travis Zimmerman would like to sell a Craftsman 42" riding mower. Club members donated \$260.00 to buy the 10 year old mower. The Sale was completed and Dale Parker agreed to check it over and do any required maintenance.

New membership cards were shown by Steve Jordan. The membership cards will have Red borders for the year 2013.

Secretary Lynn Fehr stated that membership dues are required to be in by January 31, 2013. The meeting in February the club will discuss the club budget for 2013.

Steve Jordan showed and distributed new club business cards to be passed out for club information and for new perspective members.

OLD BUSINESS

There was no old business.

With no further business, a motion was made to close the meeting at 8:01 PM. Motion seconded and carried.

SHOW AND TELL

Marvin Barnes brought a foam 3-D flyer from Fancy Foam Products. It is electric powered. He also brought a Blade MQX Quad flyer

Harold Zimmerman Jr. and Travis Zimmerman brought in a De Havilland Tiger Moth built by their father Harold. The wingspan is approximately 80" and is gas powered. The plane is an accurate scale flying model with lots of scale details.

Lynn Fehr Secretary